WOODSIDE  PARISH  COUNCIL


Supporting statement for year ended 31st march 2002.





ASSETS





No assets were disposed of during the financial year.





As at 31st March 2002, the following assets were held:-


 Bus shelter at Oulton	£5,000


 Seven Parish seats @ 400 each	£2,800


 Workstation @ £180 less 10% Depreciation p.a.	£     97


 Computer Printer @ £100 less 20% Dep. P.a.	£     48


 Stiles for Parish Paths	£   175


                                                                                  ---------


                                                                                  £8,120


                                                                                  =====





BORROWINGS





At the close of business on 31st March 2002, there were no outstanding loans to the Council, nor had there been at any time during the financial year.








LEASES





At the close of business on 31st March 2002, there were no outstanding leases by the Council, nor had there been at any time during the financial year.








TENANCIES





The Council were neither landlords nor tenants at any time during the financial year.








S.137 PAYMENTS





Section 137 of the Local Government Act 1972 enables Parish Councils to spend up to the product of £3.50 per head of electorate for the benefit of people in its area on activities or projects not specifically authorised by other powers.


The Council purchased 150 mugs to present to all those resident in the Parish who were under the age of 18 years on 1st January 2000.








OTHER PAYMENTS





Other than direct administration costs, the Council proportionately finance Wigton Cemetery jointly with Wigton Town Council and Waverton Parish Council. Donations were made to Oulton Institute Hall of £200, and  for Wigton Swimming Pool of £150.


The figure of £25 for recreation is an ex gratia payment to John Graham, who cuts the hedge alongside the footpath, and is to cover his costs, rather than a payment for work done.


Over the next few years, the Council intend to bring all the Parish seats up to standard. Three have been installed so far.


The figure for Wigton Cemetery includes a one-off donation of £500 towards new toilets.














AGENCY WORK





There are stile kits to the value of £175 held in stock, for work carried out under the Parish Paths Partnership with Cumbria County Council.








ADMINISTRATION  





 Income for the Council is less than for 2000/01, due to a lower precept claim from Allerdale, and reduced income from the Council’s investments. However, as there has been some capital spendin
